Eastern Cyclo-Cross Association 
Committee Meeting Minutes

7.30pm – 9.30pm 11th October 2011

Present – Mark Wyer (MW), Keely Bunton (KB), Steve Grimwood (SG), Tim Butler (TB), Tony Wilkins (TW), Dave Copland (DC), Pete Whelan (PW), Neil Pears (NP)

1. Apologies – David Triggs, Sara Flatt, Mandy Burchett
2. Matters arising from previous meeting – 

· MW confirmed that Central Region are not coming in with us for the Regional Champs
· MW/PW sorted a London Comm for the Hog Hill event

· SF has organised an Assistant Com Cyclo X Course, in our region the date is TBC but will be in January 2012; however there is one in West Midlands, 22nd October, 2011. 
· MW put together a short report for the BC Eastern Region AGM, about Cyclo-Cross and who were are regional champions.
· SG and PW still need to work on putting together a simple guide showing suggested penalties for problems specific to Cyclo-Cross
· SF was going to look at whether other regions are having the same problems getting volunteers and officials

· SG and MW still need to sort and sign an agreement regarding league sponsorship, NP – to invoice SG for £500 for sponsorship/advertise
3. Review of events so far – 

· Writtle Event – There were big numbers, the obstacles were a little low, the course was dry and fast, therefore the course distance seemed short, TB mentioned the string netting that was used on the course, there was no need for this and it presented a safety issues, as riders could easily get caught in the netting. SG told us that the UCI regs stated the that holes in any fencing could only be a maximum of 1cm2
· Hog Hill – PW reported the Comm made no comments, TB said the biggest issues was the height of the kerb/road edges, however generally the course was a good length and overall the course is good.

· Springfield – Ian P was the Comm, it was discussed that the organisers had done well, but yet again the course was dry and fast and therefore maybe could have been a bit longer, more posts and marshalls were needed to mark the course clearer and stop people getting onto the course, also the finish area needs to be cleared when people are finishing to allow for a sprint finish. 
· Ashwell Cross – It was discussed that the pits need to be further in the field so the racing line is straighter and the pits are more of a diversion, the obstacles need to be moved further from the corners
· Basildon – Ian P was the comm, he said the course is a good basis and has potential, work needed to be done on the post and taping of the course to make it clearer, there were no obstacles, and the position of the pits needs to be changed so it’s in the middle of the course, there were a couple of small humps which were safety issues as the riders were going fast towards them, however overall it was felt that it was a good event considering this is the clubs first promotion of a league event. It was also commented that the first aid incident was handled well. 
3b. Forthcoming events – A comm is needed for 1 event, Grafham Water, PW to approach Trevor Hughes, also PDA operators are still needed for events.

4. Review of the 80 rider limit, problem?  - TB reported that so far a couple of people were turned away at Springfield however one rode in the afternoon race, also one was turned away at another event but this was after signing on had closed anyway. There have been no major issues yet but this weekend could have high numbers, also it was decided that signing on will now close 3omins before the race. Proposal for the AGM – Next season, 40 – 45 years old will move to the afternoon race, however any over 45’s and overflow from the first race that want to race in the main race can, 50 + and 60+ will race in the first race, TB stills needs to analyse the numbers but hopefully this will even out the numbers in each race. SG suggested we could use a combination of Pre-entry and on the day signing on, and see how it goes. 

5. Payment of expenses to officials and volunteer recruitment – MW reported that Regional Chair George Gilbert explained to him in conversation that payment of Commissaries’ expenses is being investigated nationally to provide consistency across regions. MW has sent round an email before the meeting making a proposal and TW had replied to the email with his thoughts on the matter. After a lengthy discussion, it was decided to go with MW proposal on the matter. Proposal for the AGM – MW will write out his proposal clearly and present it at the AGM, he will also create a job description for a volunteer co-ordinator whose specific role will be to recruit new volunteers for the league.

6.  Running Under 12’s races at the National Champs – SG, MW and SF attended a meeting regarding the major Cyclo-Cross events planned for Ipswich next year, decisions still need to be made, but everything is going well. MW stated that as it doesn’t enhance the event and would be more work for the organiser that there won’t be any Under 12 races at the champs. SG reminded us that it is still a chance for us to promote the sport, our league and the clubs. Also he made us aware of a volunteer/recruitment evening, which will provide information for volunteers that want to get involved in various opportunities including the Nats and European Champs. It’s on November 17th, 7pm – 9pm, at Holiday Inn Copdock; info about the event will be in the East Anglian Daily Times.

7. Inter-area Teams – MW reported that Martin Fry has chosen 3 youth teams, Ben Paton has dropped out of leading the Vets team, no one has volunteered to sort out a senior team. 

8. AOB – 
· MW and Martin Fry have had the first Youth development session, it went well and 22 riders attended. Lots of them will go to the National Trophy events and hopefully 20 + will ride the National Champs. Also we regularly have had 40 youths and 25 Under 12’s at our leagues races which is very good. 
· It was recognised that under the new rules adopted at the AGM regarding clubs promoting or providing officials that Chelmer CC (out of the current top 10) do not qualify for the League’s Club title.  However they will be retained in the website listing.
· It was agreed to try and source a new Youth Trophy to replace the missing one.
· TB will correct the results of the Under 12’s results from the race at Basildon. 

Next Meeting – 6th December, 7.30pm, Tim B’s House 
